STATE OF IDAHO

WATER DISTRICT # 63
RECEIVED (BOISE RIVER)
MAY 12 2010 REX R. BARRIE, WATERMASTER
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(208) 908-5480
May 11, 2010

Riverside Village Homeowners Association
P.O. Box 140273
Garden City, ID 83714

Dear Waterusers:

As of April 19, 2010 your water right is out of priority. You must cease all diversions
effective immediately.

You may purchase water thru the Boise River Rental Pool to allow you to continue to
irrigate the area serviced by your water right. I have estimated that you will need
approximately 150 acre feet of water based on the .44 cfs portion of your water right for
irrigation thru October 15, 2010. This rental will be required each year to provide you
with an uninterrupted supply.

As a condition of your water right you are required to install a lockable headgate and
approved measuring device. This is a requirement for all diversions on the Boise River.
These devices must be installed and operational by the beginning of the 2011 irrigation
season or your water rights may be curtailed until such time as the installation is
complete.

Riverside Village Homeowners Association will receive a tax notice from the Boise
River Watermaster’s office each year beginning in 2011. This bill is for measuring and
accounting for your annual water usage. This bill will be in addition to the annual
purchase required from the Boise River Rental Pool.

Please contact me with any questions.
Sincerely,

A==

Rex R. Barrie
Boise River Watermaster



Cc: Tim Luke IDWR State Office
John Westra IDWR Western Region Office



